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Time: 9:30 am

Present: Trustee Co-Chair Chris Glover; Co-Chair Judy Gargaro (Etobicoke Philharmonic Orchestra); Lynn Manning (Girl Guides of Canada, Ontario Council); Luz Maria Pardo (Light your life); Doug Blair (Alt Rep, North Toronto Soccer Club); Sharma Queiser (Social Planning Toronto); Heather Mitchell (Toronto Sports Council); Alan Hrabinski (Scarborough Basketball Association); Frank Stanchus (Little Kickers); Susan Fletcher (Applegrove Community Complex); Gerry Lang (Citizens For Life Long Learning), Trustee Pamela Gough

Teleconference: Krista Wylie (Fix Our Schools, guest); Abdirahim Ali Rage (Muqdishu Soccer Club); Trustee Manna Wong

TDSB Staff: Steve Shaw (System Facilities Officer); Kitty Leung (Permits TDSB); Ugonma Ekeanyanwu (Manager Community Use of Schools); Richard Christie (Senior Manager, Urban Sustainability Office)

Regrets: Karen Somerville (East York Soccer Club); Sam Glazer (Congregation Beth Haminyan); Laurette Jack-Ogbonna (Eastview Neighbourhood Community Centre)

Guests: Mary Hynes

Recorder: Latha John (Parent and Community Engagement Office)
	ITEM
	DISCUSSION
	RECOMMENDATION/MOTION

	Call to Order/Quorum 
	The meeting was called to order by Chair Judy Gargaro. Quorum was achieved. Welcome introductions followed.


	

	Approval of Agenda 

Conflict of Interest Declaration
	Chair Gargaro to report on the Community Planning and Partnerships meeting under other business.
**Motion to approve the agenda by Alan Hrabinski, seconded by  Lynn Manning. All in favour. Motion carried. 

Conflict of Interest Declaration
Susan Fletcher as a city employee will not participate or comment on the topic of Monarch Park issue due to a conflict of interest. 
	

	Approval of Minutes - May 3rd meeting
	Minutes to be amended on Page 14 from Kawartha District School Board to Limestone District School Board.

Motion to approve the May 3rd minutes as amended by Lynn Manning, Seconded by Gerry Lang. All in favour. Motion carried.


	

	Fix Our Schools - Krista Wylie


	Presentation on Fix Our Schools attached.
Q&A
Q. How can CUSAC members advocate to the Province to support increased funding?
A. Important to promote “Fix Our Schools” to parents and community members, and the local MPP’s.

Use of social media to promote “Fix our Schools”. They have templates of letters that Krista will send to CUSAC.

Q. Are there Health and Safety standards that apply to schools?
A. Yes. Many classrooms in TDSB schools don’t meet the safety standards, staff are frustrated with the status of disrepair in the schools. Various factors such as political dynamics at various levels within the school sysem lead to keeping the lid on the conditions and funding shortfall rather than exposing the issues.

Q. How do we break the circular argument with the Boards & the Province for the requirement to sell schools to generate the necessary funds and selling school properties?
A. Selling the buildings doesn’t fix the issue it just shifts the issue. Community members need to communicate to their MPPs and hold them accountable and not accept the circular argument. Need to push for the Province to take responsibility and stop forcing reactive, costly solutions. There needs to be long term sustainable funding solutions from the Province.

Trustee Feedback
Trustee Glover to put forth a motion in the fall for a community group to work with the staff and trustees to help address the maintenance backlog. The motion to include a research component to find what is the maintenance backlog.

CUSAC to be updated on the motion.


	Action:  Krista Wylie to provide CUSAC members with letter templates that can be used for advocacy.



	Update on the City-School Boards Advisory Committee - Trustee Pamela Gough

	City-School Boards Advisory Committee 
City-School Boards Advisory Committee was formed in winter of 2015 in the aftermath of the Wilson report. The Wilson report put a lot of pressure on the Board to sell a number of school sites which alarmed the city as a lot of school properties house the city’s daycares and provides greenspace to the communities.

The committee reports and abides by the rules of city council. The committee is chaired by Councillor Matlow. The committee meets four times a year.
The membership structure :

· Six Councillors, 

· Six Trustees (representing 4 publically funded school boards)

Trustee Jennifer Story and Trustee Pamela Gough represent TDSB. Trustee Story is the vice chair of the committee along with Trustee Davis from the Toronto Catholic District School Board. Staff from Provincial Government attend the committee meetings.

The stated purpose of the City - School Boards Advisory Committee is for collaborative planning to maximise resources and minimise negative effects on communities in relation to the physical assets of schools and related infrastructure. 

The Group has defined and developed a work plan. The highlights of the work plan:

· To influence the Provincial Government on matters that impact the mutual interests of the City and School Boards.

· To provide recommendations to the Provincial Government.Allow for liaison between the city and various school boards with the Provincial Government.

Q & A

Q. Is the committee aware of the number of the school buildings that are being used by the city?
A. The committee is looking at developing a community asset formula to quantify the use of schools as community assets by the city.

The database of the city usage of the TDSB and other school Board facilities should be available with the city.

Discussion
CUSAC to communicate and advocate with the City - School Boards Advisory Committee about the loss of green space to the community (i.e., in relation to school board property severance).

Trustee Feedback
CUSAC members can send the concerns through the TDSB Trustee representatives to the City - School Boards Advisory Committee.

Section 37 funds of the Planning Act
The use of the funds under Section 37 is decided by the Councillors. They have the autonomy to use it in their wards and the funds have been used for libraries, daycares, upgrading of parks, public art. Some of the Councillors have used the funds to upgrade school yards. CUSAC can look at the use of such funds, to influence Councillors to use it for the school yards which are green spaces in the community.
Committee Feedback
The focus of the schools, as directed by the Ministry of Education, has been to examine only the education uses of school properties. The usage of schools space such as family resources, and senior programs is not educational, as defined by the mandate of school boards from the Ministry of Education. The City - School Boards Advisory Committee’s work needs to be broadened to advocate for community use of these community assets; a narrow educational focus does not serve the needs of the community. Update on the inherent inequity in the levying of education developmental charges for School boards to be presented to CUSAC.

The City - School Boards Advisory Committee should have high-profile citizens external to the school boards, such as Jennifer Keesmaat, who have looked at the cooperation between the city and school boards to discuss the impact and importance of schools in the City plan.

CUSAC committee needs to highlight to the City - School Boards Advisory Committee the collective impact from the closure of the 21 schools to the community use of space.

The voice of private “For Profit” organisations that use school properties to organise their programs in the communities should be part of discussions at the City - School Boards Advisory Committee.

Trustee Feedback
The goal of the City - School Boards Advisory Committee is to establish closer relations between the City and the School Boards with regards to public assets. The committee is operating at two levels - staff level and political level. The agenda is set at the staff level; the Committee is making tremendous progress and is valuable.
There can be delegations to the City - School Boards Advisory Committee. Their next meeting is on Friday June 24th.

 **Trustee Glover left the meeting at 11:00 am
	Action: Chair of the City - School Boards Advisory Committee Councillor Matlow to be invited to CUSAC meeting in September 2016.

	Update on Community Hubs


	The update to be sent to the committee when it is received from Karen Pitre. 

Alan Hrabinski left the meeting at 11:20*


	Action: The Community Hubs update to be distributed to CUSAC members.

	Delegations
	None


	

	Permit digitizing update
	The electronic permit system is now open to the public; permit requests have been streaming in. The staff is working with the new system, there are issues and the vendor has been very cooperative with making adjustments to the system.

The cut-off date for renewal applications has been extended by 3 weeks to June 20. Renewal permits to be considered first, and new requests will be processed after internal permit requirements and renewals are processed. The staff to use the communication tool in the system as much as possible and more effectively. Suggestions for “message of the day” are welcome.

Q &A

Q. Can specific classrooms be listed in the online permit system?
A. Specific classrooms cannot be listed in the system. Any use of classrooms for permits needs to be consulted with the Principal. Permit users who have used the space previously need to specify the classrooms requested in the comment section of the permit application.

Staff feedback 
The staff is looking at this request and will work with the vendor. Staff is open to feedback from permit users.

Staff thanked CUSAC and Alan Hrabinski for the input and ideas for the new permit system.
CUSAC thanked Kitty and the permit department for their work.


	

	· Report on cancelled or denied permits

	
	Action: Report to presented in December 2016

	· Report on the percentage of use for double gyms

	Data on an annual basis to be reported to CUSAC on November 2016.
Q&A

Q. Can the report be broken down quarterly?
A. The report to be segregated by

· School year weekday evenings

· School year weekends

· Summer 


	Action: Report on the percentage of use for double gyms.

	· Are there ways to minimize the charging of additional fees beyond that for the space?

	Deferred 
	

	· Rates are set at cost recovery so it is unclear why some include caretaker rates and others do not, in particular Category IV.


	Deferred
	

	CUSAC Role in Advocacy 
· Taxation that might impact Community Use of Schools.

· Custodial fees at regular pay as it is the largest factor in the cost of permits.

· Advocate changing the funding formula for Community Use of Schools, Focus on Youth and Priority School Initiative.

· Advocate for educational developmental charges for Toronto District School Board


	
	Action: CUSAC members to develop an action plan at the September meeting.

	· Increase the use of Community Use of Schools without incurring additional costs.

	CUSAC Chair is awaiting a written response from CUPE 4400.
	Action: Co-Chairs to follow up. If there is no response this item will be dropped from future Agendas.

	· CUSAC Membership /Attendance update

	Aboriginal Category 
The Facilities Manager from Native Child and Family Services of Toronto is interested to be part of CUSAC and to represent Native Child and Family Services of Toronto (NCFST) and not the “Aboriginal Community” or the Board’s Aboriginal Community Advisory Committee (ACAC).

The Aboriginal representation at CUSAC was discussed at the last ACAC meeting on May 24th.There has been expression of interest from some ACAC members.
CUSAC member Laurette Jackman had a stroke and hence was unable to attend the last two meetings. 

The committee wishes her a speedy recovery.
	Action:  Staff to follow up with ACAC Co-Chairs and members who have expressed interest to be part of CUSAC. 

Action:  A “Get Well” card to be sent by committee assistant on behalf of CUSAC.

	· Reports generated from EBASE


	Reports from eBase.
Rreports can be generated though eBase once the database is populated with real data.

eBase has a menu of reports and staff to update the process for the reports in October 2016. 
	Action: Staff to have updates of the types of eBase reports available in October 2016.

	· Communications to be consulted for a video to cater to CUSAC’s needs


	Promotion of CUSAC
CUSAC’s Subcommittee:

Heather Mitchell, 

Chair Gargaro 

Lynn Manning

Dennis Keshinro

Member of the subcommittee had met (Regrets from Dennis Keshinro) and provided a summary to staff. 


	Action: Staff to provide report from Communications in September 2016.
Action: CUSAC Subcommittee to work with Communications in the summer.

	Open Schools
	Deferred
	

	Community Planning and Partnerships Annual meeting
	Community Planning and Partnerships held its annual meeting where potential community partners and the general public were invited to discuss potential facility partnerships in operating schools that have unused space.  (The presentation is attached). Two CUSAC members who attended the meeting expressed their opinion that a lot of thought and detail had gone into the planning process.

Facility Partnerships are defined as arrangements involving leases for surplus space (i.e., spaces within school buildings that are no longer used for educational purposes).

In the lease agreement, the leaser will be responsible for any tax levied by the City through the MPAC process and other costs that may be required for compliance with the the safe schools policy.

Q&A

Q. What degree of utilisation is considered in the Funding Formula?
A. New facility partnerships are considered 50% utilisation and pre-existing partnerships are considered as 0% utilisation
Q. Is the Board building new schools?
A. The Board is in the process of  replacing several  schools: e.g. George Webster, Avondale

Q. Can the schools that are being re-developed and/or re-built be designed to incorporate community use through lease agreements?
A. The planning department is accommodating the design for lease agreements for gyms and daycares where it can, but the number of redeveloped or new-build schools is very small.

Q. Davisville Public School to be re-built and the space to include an expanded gym space, community space centre, childcare centre. Is the Board exploring a co-build option with the City?
A. Davisville Public School is situated in the only Ward that does not have a community centre. The City is involved in this project as a partner. The City may contribute capital funding and design will consider access and safety for all users and stakeholders.


	

	Access to washrooms for field permits 
	Due to safety concerns and supervision issues at schools the Board is unable to provide access to the school washrooms for field permit users. The Permit Unit clearly states that renting outside space does not provide access to inside space or washrooms.
	

	Announcement
	The next City Planning and Growth Management Committee meeting is scheduled for June 15, 2016.
	

	Next Meeting Date
	The meeting dates to be forwarded to the CUSAC committee as approved by staff.
	Action: CUSAC meeting dates to be forwarded to the CUSAC committee once confirmed by Board Staff.

	Adjournment 
	Motion to adjourn the meeting by Susan Fletcher seconded by Heather Mitchell. All in favour. Motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at11:58.
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